Tertius Greyling

From: Matthew Montgomery <Matthew.Montgomery@finance.nsw.gov.au>
Sent: Tuesday, 6 February 2018 5:00 PM

To: Tertius Greyling

Cc: SA Mail

Subject: RE: Mount Pleasant Coal Mine Mod 4 Exhibition Notice

Hi Tertius,

I have reviewed our mapping records and the proposed rail spur location is within close proximity to abandoned
workings of an unknown depth.

It is Subsidence Advisory NSW’s (SA NSW) recommendation geotechnical investigations are carried out to determine
the extent of the abandoned workings and ensure the spur is constructed outside the area of possible influence or
eliminate the risk of subsidence occurring through means such as grouting.

As the proposed rail spur is located within a mine subsidence district, SA NSW approval is required prior to
construction.

Regards,

Matthew Montgomery
Manager Infrastructure
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